
Illinois Youth Budget Commission 
Meeting Minutes 

Tuesday, January 23, 2023: 3:30 pm – 5:00 pm 

 

Introduction 
The meeting was called to order by Co-Chair Shaver at 3:30pm. Pursuant to the Governor’s Covid 
Disaster Proclamation and the judgment of Co-Chair Shaver that an in-person meeting would pose a risk 
to  health and safety, this meeting is being held virtually.  

Roll Call 
Eric Mayo called the roll, and a quorum was established. The Commissioners include:  

• Commissioners Present (virtually):  Co- Chair Shaver, Charles Montorio Archer, Gary Huelsmann, 
Reyahd Kazmi, Evan Krauss,  Alicia Vega, Senator Karina Villa, Laura Zumdahl, Lisa Thompson 

• Commissioners Absent: LaShawn Ford, Jobi Cates, Sherrie Crabb, Senator Kimberly Lightford, 
Latonya Maley, 

Review of Meeting Minutes  
No revisions or changes were received from the commissioners. Commissioner Montorio Archer moved 

the approval of the minutes. Commissioner Zumdahl seconded the motion. Commissioner Vega 

abstained from the vote. The remaining Commission members present voted unanimously to approve 

the minutes from the prior YBC meeting on October 18, 2022.  

Approval of 2023 Meeting Calendar 
Co-Chair Shaver reviewed the proposed 2023 meeting calendar provided to Commissioners in the 

meeting materials. Commissioner Huelsmann made a motion to approve the calendar as presented with 

no modifications. Commissioner Villa seconded the motion. The Commission approved the minutes by 

unanimous roll call vote.   

Presentation from Young Invincibles 
Jorge Ortega, the Midwest Program Manager from Young Invincibles organization made a presentation 

to the Commission discussing the work of Young Invincibles in promoting financial literacy to youth.  

Discussion on FY 21 Fiscal Scan Messaging 

Eric Mayo and John Gordon, Commission staff members made a brief presentation to members on 

potential activities to promote the release of the FY 21 Fiscal Scan. Possible activities include a lobby day 

at the capitol to disseminate the report and its findings to General Assembly members. In addition, a 

press release from the Governor’s Office at the time of the release could be considered.  

Public Comment 

Co-Chair Shaver explained that YBC meetings are open to the public and requested any comments or 

questions from members of the public. No questions or comments were received.  

New Business 

No new business was raised. 

Adjournment 

Co-Chair Shaver adjourned the meeting at 4:13 PM.  



Next Meeting 

The next YBC meeting will be Tuesday, April 18, 2023, from 3:30 PM to 5:00 PM.   

 

 


